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Recent Educational Programs 

O n Saturday, April 12th the Ashland Garden Club and the Hopkinton Garden 

Club welcomed Suzanne Mahler at the Ashland Public Library. As always, this     

program was open to the public at no charge.  

Suzanne dazzled the large turnout with her slide presentation on “Perennial Color, 

Spring Through Fall.”  Participants went home with helpful handouts of Suzanne’s 

favorite plants.  

This was the first joint program to be offered by the two garden clubs jointly and we hope to collabo-

rate with Hopkinton again at some time in the future. 

T he Ashland Garden Club welcomed Jana Milbocker and Joan Butler from Enchanted Gardens 

on Saturday, June 7th for their slide presentation titled, “Designing 

Shady Retreats.”     

Included were interesting and inspiring ideas for planting in various shady   

locations, from part shade to full shade and moist shade to dry shade, and   

samples of garden features that can add interest to the garden design. 

What’s Coming Up Next? 

L ast fall the Ashland Garden Club hosted a fun workshop where participants created terrari-

ums to either keep or give as holiday gifts. Our Program Committee is currently 

working on ideas for a holiday workshop this coming December where participants 

will create something (most likely a wreath) to take home for the holiday season.   

Please watch for our flyer that will be sent out to everyone on our mailing list once the 

program has been scheduled.  

S ave the date:  Saturday, September 13th. Betty Sanders will be giving a very  

informative talk on “Soil.”  You’ll never call it “dirt” again! 
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Tower Hill Botanic Gardens 

T he Ashland Garden Club’s group member-

ship to Tower Hill provides free admission 

for members, discounts in the gift shop and other 

special privileges throughout the year.  

Club members will be carpooling to Tower Hill in 

September for a special slide presentation titled 

“Beautiful, Underused Garden Plants for the 

Discerning Gardener!” 

Become a member of the Ashland 

Garden Club and you, too, can enjoy 

these benefits! 

Marathon Daffodils Project  

M any of the 10,000 daffodil 

bulbs that volunteers 

planted in Ashland last fall along 

the Boston Marathon route 

bloomed just in time for the 

Marathon on April 21st.  It was 

enough color to cheer on the run-

ners.  Daffodils continued to pop 

up and bloom for weeks afterwards due to the 

quirks of Mother Nature.  Our hope now is that 

they will come up and re-bloom in time for next 

year’s Marathon. 

Look for Us at the Ashland Farmer’s Market 

T he Farmer’s Market will soon be back 

every Saturday from 9am-1pm. Opening 

day is June 14th and will continue through   

October 11th. Each week the Market will 

have a fun “theme” with music and entertainment for the entire family. Find the freshest     

produce, baked goods, meats, fish, pasta, cheese, local artisan foods, hand-made crafts, etc.    

The Market is conveniently located at 125 Front Street, across from the Library and next to the 

public parking lot. 

The Ashland Garden Club will be at the Farmer’s Market community booth on Saturday, August 

16th.  Please stop by to say, “hello” to our members and to find out more about our club’s activities. 

A shland Garden Club members only have been invited to tour Suzanne Mahler’s private garden 

in July. After the garden tour we will stop for lunch at a local restaurant and then Suzanne 

will be taking us to one of her favorite nearby garden centers.  It should be a very enjoyable day! 

 

Also in July, members only are invited to the home of one of our members for a 

pot luck dinner and a hypertufa workshop. We’ll learn how to make these all-

weather “tufa” pots in whatever shapes we like, and after they have cured for a 

couple of weeks they can be planted with an assortment of interesting succu-

lents, dwarf hostas, or other plants. 

More Membership Benefits 
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Summer Annuals Have Been Planted 

I n keeping with the garden club’s 4-season plantings, the spring bulbs & flow-

ers in our containers around town have been replaced with heat loving sum-

mer annuals. Members work individually or in teams to design, plant and main-

tain each container or in-ground planting area. Since we are a very small club, 

some of our members are maintaining multiple locations. See our many planting 

locations listed on the last page of this newsletter. 

Interested in becoming a member and helping out? Stop and talk to any of the 

members you see working. They would love to tell you about our club and the joys 

of membership. 

Dahlias 

D ahlias have to be one of my all time favorite flowers! Dahlias flower continuously from 

mid-July until the first hard frost. They are available in many forms and colors. Dahlias 

have tuberous roots that cannot tolerate frost so they need to be dug up in the fall...or be 

treated like an annual and buy new ones every year. 

The soil needs to be warm, approximately 60 degrees, to promote growth.  Dahlias need an 

open, sunny location to thrive.  An area that receives 8 hours of direct sunlight is best.  Soil 

with good drainage is best. Put a small handful of bone meal in the planting hole and work it in 

well before planting the tuber. Lay the tuber in the hole horizontally 4”-6” deep, about 18”-24” 

apart and cover with soil. Don’t water until the sprouts have appeared above the ground. Be 

sure and stake tubers that will reach 3 feet or higher. 

Dahlias don’t need a lot of fertilizer! Fertilizer high in potassium and phosphorus such as a 5-10

-10, 10-20-20 or 0-20-20 will work well. Apply fertilizer within 30 days of planting and repeat in 

3-4 weeks. 

The best time of day to cut your flowers is in the cool morning. Place the cut stems in 2”-3” of 

very HOT water and allow the water to cool at least one hour. Be sure the blooms clear the top 

of the container as the steam can burn them. Removing old blooms will keep the plants strong 

and blooming late into the fall. 

 

 

Libby Moore is a Master Gardener with the Massachusetts Master   

Gardener Association, Inc. and a member of the Ashland Garden Club.  

She can be reached at LibbyMoor@aol.com.  Information for this article 

was taken from the Swan Island Dahlia catalog. The Ashland Garden 

Club meets the second Saturday of the month at 10 am at the Ashland 

Library.  New members are always welcome! 

Police Station Urn 

mailto:LibbyMoor@aol.com


 

 

The Ashland Animal Hospital (site sponsor)   

The Family Pet Hospital (site sponsor) 

Ashland Sporting Association (site sponsor)   

Purple Ink Insurance (donor) 

 

T he Ashland Garden 

Club has some        

wonderful cooks, as people 

who have come to our garden 

tour luncheons, workshops, 

open houses and other     

garden club events have       

often remarked.   

By popular request, and in   

commemoration of the    

Ashland Garden Club’s 20th 

anniversary in 2012, our members created a 

cookbook that is filled with over 100 of our      

favorite recipes. 

Ordering online is easy. Just visit our website at 

www.AshlandGardenClub.org and pay with a 

credit card, or print the order form and mail with 

your check.  Price now reduced to $8.00!! 

These cookbooks make great gifts for family 

and friends! 

Your purchases help fund plantings around 

town & educational programs. Thank you! 

Thank You To Our Sponsors        

and Special Friends this Quarter 

The Ashland Garden Club’s  

20th Anniversary Cookbook 

Recipe Corner: 

Chicken Salad 

4 cups cooked, diced boneless chicken breast 

(about 2 to 2-1/2 lbs.) 

1 cup sliced celery 

1 diced apple 

1 tsp salt 

1/3 cup mayonnaise 

1 Tbsp sour cream 

1 tsp curry powder 

1/2 cup toasted slivered or sliced almonds 

 

Combine all ingredients, except almonds.  

Add the almonds just before serving to retain 

crunch. 

Makes 6 servings. 

 

Tip #1: Best made with chicken simmered in 

chicken stock. 

Tip #2: Combining ingredients the day before will 

allow flavors to meld together. 

 

 

(Recipe compliments of Ashland Garden Club 

member Lois Bennett.) 
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T he Garden Club Federa-

tion of Massachusetts 

has linked with Amazon.com 

for a fundraising program. 

Shoppers simply log onto the GCFM website 

www.GCFM.org and on the home page, click 

on the Amazon.com link. You will be taken   

directly to the Amazon.com website where you 

can shop and place orders as usual.   

There is no extra cost to shoppers and the 

GCFM does not capture any personal info. The 

GCFM will receive back 4%-15% of all your 

purchases to help fund educational programs.  

GCFM Fundraising Reminder  

http://www.AshlandGardenClub.org
http://www.ashlandgardenclub.org
http://www.ashlandgardenclub.org
http://www.ashlandgardenclub.org
http://www.gcfm.org/


 

Who We Are 

The Ashland Garden Club was founded in 1992 

by a small group of dedicated residents commit-

ted to beautifying our town.  We are a flexible 

group with different ranges of gardening ex-

perience from beginners to master gardeners.  

We are connected not only by our interests in 

plants and gardening, but also by our wish to 

engage in civic planting projects, and expand 

our knowledge of horticulture through sharing 

of information and sponsoring educational    

programs. 

Ashland Garden Club 

c/o Diane Roberts 

174 Captain Eames Circle 

Ashland, MA   01721 

What We Do 

We beautify the town 

by designing, plant-

ing, and maintaining 

planters and garden sites 

around town. 

We provide speakers who are 

experts in the field of horticul-

ture for educational events and 

workshops during the year to 

benefit our members and the 

community. 

We hold a yearly plant sale the 

Saturday of Mother’s Day week-

end, providing healthy plant  

divisions from our own perennial 

gardens plus gift arrangements 

for Mother’s Day.  

We host garden tours or other 

events to celebrate our gardens.  

We participate in town events 

such as Ashland Day, Earth Day 

and the Farmer’s Market. 

Phone: 508-881-8165 

info@AshlandGardenClub.org  

We Welcome You To Join Us! 

Please feel free to attend a meet-

ing.  There are many ways to get 

involved.  Some members work in 

teams or as individuals on a town 

planting project.  Others help in 

other ways: at our events, main-

tain our website, obtain speakers 

for our programs, handle public-

ity, apply for grants, etc.  

Except when there is a special 

program, meetings are held on 

the second Saturday of the month 

at the Ashland Public Library at 

10:00 am. Interested  gardeners 

and those who would like to learn 

more are welcome to attend. No 

experience is necessary. 

Garden Club Readers    

The group meets monthly at 

members’ homes to read and   

discuss a variety of 

books, both fiction 

and non-fiction.  

How You Can Become Involved 

Weõre on the Web 

Www.AshlandGardenClub.org 

Public Spots  

That We Maintain 
 

Rte.135/Cherry St. Planters 

Rte.135/Fountain St, Planters 

Pleasant Street Planter 

Fountain at Montenegro Square 

Clock Tower at Montenegro Sq. 

Memorial at Montenegro Square 

Pond/Eliot Street Planter 

Winter Street Island 

Mill Pond Park Planters 

Ashland Post Office 

Ashland Police Station 

Ashland Public Library 

Ashland Town Hall 

Marathon Park 

 

Club Officers: 

Diane Roberts, President 

Lois Bennett, Vice President 

Gretchen Bravacos, Treasurer 

Hilary McGregor, Secretary 

Member of the Garden Club Federation of Massachusetts 
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